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MINISTER OF CONSERVATION
— Legislative Building

Winnipeg, Manitoba, CANADA
RIC OVE

SEP 26 2008

Mr. Terry Sargeant.

Chair, Clean Environment Commission
305-155 Carlton Street

Winnipeg MB R3C 3HS

Dear Mr. Sargeant:

I have announced that I would be asking the Clean Environment Commission (CEC) to
review nutrient reduction and ammonia treatment at the City of Winnipeg’s wastewater treatment

facilities.
As you are aware, the CEC, in its 2003 report on the City of Winnipeg’s wastewater

collection and treatment systems, recommended that there should be a further review of the
City’s plan and that the review should be conducted by the Commission,

Therefore, pursuant to section 6(5) (a) and (¢) of The Environment Act, | am asking that
the CEC conduct an investigation and make recommendations to me regarding nutrient reduction
and ammonia treatment at the City of Winnipeg’s wastewater treatment facilities.

[ have provided terms of reference which will help guide your consideration of this issue.

Thank you for undertaking this important task.

Yours sincerely,

S it

tan Struthers
Minister
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